
DEATH NOTIFICATION 

 

« I am the resurrection 

 and the life. He who believes 

 in me, though he dies 

  shall live forever » 

                            (Jn 11, 25) 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brothers, Sisters and Lasallian Partners:  

It is with deep sorrow and sadness that I announce to you the recall to God of 

Brother Pedro María ASTIGARRAGA CASTRILLO. 

It pleased the Lord to call his servant this Monday, May 16, 2022, from the 

Pasteur Clinic in Conakry (Guinea). 

Brother Pedro was in his 74th year, having lived 56 years of religious life.  

As he leaves us on the day after the solemnity of St. John Baptist de La Salle, 

we believe that he will receive the reward of the good servant who gave his life 

to serve the mission far from his homeland. 

We recommend him to your fervent prayers. Give him, Lord, eternal rest. May 

the unfading light shine before him. May he rest in peace! Amen  

We shall communicate the programme of the funeral to you later.  

                    The Provincial Superior of the DLS, 

                                                                               Brother Paulin DEGBE 

 

 


